



Town of West Seneca

Municipal Building 1250 Union Road West Seneca, New York 14224



TO:

Honorable Town Board

Town of West Seneca

ATTN.:

Supervisor Dickson

FROM:

Daniel M. Denz

Chief of Police

DATE:

June 1, 2020

RE:

Purchase of Replacement Vests

Dear Honorable Town Board:

I respectfully request your approval of the purchase of eleven (11) Ballistic Vests for officers in the amount of \$8,283.00 under federal mandate of OSHA and the OJP BPV grant program. The funds have been allocated in the 2020 budget and are available through line 01312000.50407. The purchase is to be made at State Bid pricing through Federal Eastern International, 1523 Chaffee Road S, Unit 12, Jacksonville, FL 32221.

It should be noted that the federal government, through the stipulations of the OJP BPV program, will reimburse the Town in the amount of \$4,141.50; half of the cost of the purchase

Respectfully

Daniel M. Denz Chief of Police